San Diego College of Continuing Education 
Diversity, Equity, Inclusion, Anti-Racism and Accessibility Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
March 2023
       1:00 – 2:30 PM, Zoom
Committee Members in Attendance: Esteban Alvarado, Vincent Balaoing, John Bromma, Lee Blackmore, Lisa Carulli, Sheyla Castillo, Marne Foster, Richard Gholson, Carla Grossini-Concha, Megan Leppert, Natalie Lindenberg, Jessica Luedtke, Jo Hart-Lloyd, Linda Osborn, Jesus Rivas, Helena Wei, Jana Westfall, Harvey Zeytuntsyan, 

Land Acknowledgement
Introductions/Inspiration
Agenda Item Updates:
· Campus ASB Reports/Outreach Reports:

Vinzent Balaoing reported that students are very excited and happy about the student lounge that is being built at the site of the former ECC Bookstore. He said students are also very happy that picture student ID’s will be rolled out at the end of March. Vinzent reported that there are plans in place for new SDCCE branding which will include a color change to be unveiled at the next convocation. He discussed a phoenix may be the new symbol.

· Proposed SDCCE DEIAA designation as a Governance Committee:
Discussion on DEIAA Committee placement on the SDCCE Organization Chart centered on this being a priority committee goal. The SDCCE DEIAA Committee is in consensus that we have a responsibility to ensure the Committee’s important work is embedded and elevated in the infrastructure of our institution. Identifying the DEIAA Committee along side the five existing governance committees would provide consistency across the district (credit colleges DEIAA Committees are governance committees), include the DEIAA Committee work and collaboration in the SDCCE Strategic Plan, make meetings official under the Brown Act, and elevate the DEIAA as a voting committee vs. being an operational committee on the SDCCE Organizational Chart. The Diversity Coordinator reached out to the Academic Senate Constitution Committee for advisement on how to pursue taking this revision through Shared Governance. It was learned that this does not fall under Academic Senate purview and must go through EGC.
· Institutional SLO Subcommittee Update:
Marne Foster and Esteban Alvarado gave the committee the latest updates regarding the proposed fifth DEIAA Student Learning Outcome. Marne explained that the proposed DEIAA Learning Outcome is faculty driven and will go the shared governance process. It has had a first reading at Academic Senate with a robust discussion. A second reading with additional revisions will take place at the March Academic Senate meeting. Linda and Esteban will also review the proposed DEIAA SLO at the March Program Chair meeting. With Academic Senate approval it will be presented at the next EGC meeting. The need for professional development training specifically related to the DEIAA SLO was discussed and loosely planned for institutional, program and course level understanding and implementation. This training would include using OER resources. Funding for the development and writing of the training could possibly come out of SDCCE’s Multiple Methods Allocation. Linda Osborn will check with the District Diversity Officer and report back at the next meeting about this funding source.
· DEIAA Committee Membership and Attendance:
The current DEIAA Committee membership includes representation from Students, ESL, Emeritus, Hospitality, DSPS, Child Development, High School/GED, IT, Immigrant Support Program, Cal-Works, ASB Advisor, Flex Coordinator, Curriculum Chair, Classified Professional, SLO Coordinator, Curriculum Analyst, Counseling, Academic Senate, Classified Senate. There are approximately 37 members. Attendance averages between 10 and 20 members.
· SDCCE Diversity Pledge Revision Update/Multiple Methods Allocation:
The DEIAA Subcommittee met on Jan. 9. In attendance were Esteban Alvarado, Megan Leppert, Valeka Iwuaba, Jo Hart-Lloyd, Janet Foster, Linda Osborn and Natalie Lindenberg. Discussion centered around developing professional development using the FELI model with the goal of enacting real institutional, student level change related to DEIAA best practices – i.e. equitizing learning and work at CE so that all people can access it. Examples and ideas included: have an institutional DEIAA Canvas Course with lots of information, education and visual imagery, videos showing teaching best practices related to grading, student support, getting student feedback, tracking, assessment, collecting qualitative data, student input, addressing new institutional policies with students and student digital literacy. The brainstorming session was a robust discussion. Using CE Multiple Methods Allocation from the District Office could/would be a source of funding for these initiatives.
· District Queer Alliance Coordinator for CE Report: 
Lisa Carulli reported that they are in the process of seeking out a location for a SDCCE Pride Center. Natalie Jackson and Franklin Garrett are also involved in this effort. Money has been set aside for the Pride Center.
Roundtable Announcements/Adjournment at 2:35 pm 
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